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The	first	meeting	of	the	newly	constituted	CTIA	being	held	at	the	CTIA	hall	from	8th	February,	

has	come	to	a	close	with	the	morning	session	of	today.	As	per	the	established	schedule,	the	

meeting	covered	all	the	important	items	on	the	proposed	agenda	for	the	meeting.	After	being	

enlightened	by	the	input	session	of	the	Superior	General,	the	first	item	that	the	meeting	took	

up	was	to	review	the	existing	Statutes	of	CTIA	in	view	of	an	eventual	updating	of	the	same,	if	

required.	The	meeting	 spent	quality	 time	 in	 reflecting	on	 the	Operative	Guidelines	of	 the	X	

General	Chapter	with	 special	 reference	 to	 those	 items	pertaining	 to	area	of	apostolate	and	

especially	that	which	falls	within	the	perview	of	CTIA.	Further,	the	meeting	took	a	panoramic	

view	of	the	many	apostolic	projects	and	programs	in	the	various	stages	of	their	completion.		

Other	 themes	 that	 the	 meeting	 took	 into	 consideration	 were	 the	 recommendation	 of	 the	

General	Chapter	to	review	and	to	renew	our	existing	apostolic	organizations,	the	centers	of	

communication	 studies	 present	 in	 various	 circumscriptions	 and	 their	 mutual	 collaboration,	

and	the	consolidation	of	St	Paul	Biblical	centers.	

	

A	detailed	report	on	the	themes	discussed	and	studied	by	CTIA	along	with	its	recommenda-

tions	and	proposals	for	necessary	approvals	and	further	actions	will	be	submitted	to	the	Gen-

eral	Government	as	soon	as	possible.	The	members	of	CTIA	feel	confident	and	happy	to	put	at	

the	service	of	the	same	their	experience	and	expertise,	their	unconditional	love	and	commit-

ment	to	the	mission	of	the	Congregation.	The	meeting	came	to	a	conclusion	on	a	very	positive	

note,	 the	members	expressing	their	gratitude	and	appreciation	to	the	Superior	General	and	

Members	of	the	General	Government	for	entrusting	them	with	such	a	great	responsibility	and	

the	communities	of	the	General	House	and	Canonico	Chiesa	for	their	warm	and	fraternal	hos-

pitality.		

	

	

	

The	members	of	CTIA	

Rome,	11	February	2016	


